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10 February 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you for your support this term.  While it has been a 
relatively short term it has also been a very busy and productive 
one in many areas of the life of the school. 

Our sports teams have had a successful term.  In netball and 
football our teams have put in very competitive performances 
with some excellent results as you will see from the sports round
-up later in the newsletter. The Year 7 and U16 girls football 
teams are having a good run in the Somerset Cup, with both 
teams into the semi-finals.  Our students have been supporting 
primary school sports, acting as Junior Sports Leaders and 
helping to run primary sports events and festivals. Unfortunately, 
our house sports day has had to be postponed on two occasions 
due to frozen playing surfaces, hopefully we will be able to run 
this event next term. 

The Drama Showcase last week was a thoroughly enjoyable 
experience with 15 separate performances involving over 40 
students; it was lovely to see the enthusiasm and energy that 
they put into their performances.  Looking ahead there is a Music 
Showcase in late March and I hope that you are able to join us 
for this.  As you are aware, we offer a wide range of enrichment 
and extra-curricular activities at lunchtime and after school and I 
would ask that you encourage your children to participate in 
these. The clubs and activity programme is being updated for 
next term and will be shared with you shortly; it is also published 
on the school website. 

Year 11 have been busy preparing for their second set of mock 
examinations, these are taking place over the first two weeks of 
next term.  I would strongly encourage parents to direct their 
revision over the holiday and ensure that they are accessing the 
Year 11 Super Curriculum via SharePoint. Teaching staff have 
prepared a wide range of revision resources to support Year 11 
students, these are available in the subject areas on SharePoint. 
You can access the subject areas for the subjects that your child 
is studying via your child’s account on Sharepoint. Click on this 
link for further information and an example of a Super 
Curriculum activity. 

The Headteacher selection days are taking place on Tuesday 28th 
February and Wednesday 1st March. Governors, staff and 
students will be involved on both days in what will be a very 
important two days for the school. Governors will be shortlisting 
candidates after the holiday to be invited for interview on the 
selection days. 

I wish you and your families all the best over the holiday. 

Best wishes, 

Steven Mackay, Headteacher 

Important Dates; 
20 Feb 
START TERM 4 
WEEK 1 
21 Feb 
Yr 11 Mocks 
Yrs 9, 10, 12 Scholars Programme Graduation Trip 
Enterprise Challenge Semi Finals 
Yr 8 History Talk Bath Trust 
Yr 10 Football v Beechen Cliff 
Yr 10 Netball v Chew Valley 
22 Feb 
BANES 6th Form Netball Tournament 
Yr 8, 9 Football v Beechen Cliff 
Yr 7 Football v Beechen Cliff 
28 Feb 
GCSE Drama Exam 
Yr 9 Football v Writhlington 
01 Mar 
Yr 12/13 University & Apprenticeship Fair 
Yr 7, 8 Football v Writhlington 
GCSE & A level Drama trip, Theatre Royal 
OSA Meeting 
03 Mar 
Yr 12/13 Film Studies Trip, London 
Yr 12 Psychology Trip, Bristol 
06 Mar 
U12s Semi Finals Football 
07 Mar 
Yr 7 & 11 Football v Beechen Cliff 
Yr 12 Netball v Chew Valley 
08 Mar 
Yr 4 Primary School Spring Festival 
Yr 8 Football v Beechen Cliff 
Enterprise Challenge Finals 
09 Mar 
Yr 9 Parents’ Evening 
10 Mar 
Yr 8, 9 HPV Immunisations 
14 Mar 
Yr 9, 10 Football v Beechen Cliff 
15 Mar 
Yr 7, 11 Football v Broadlands 
Yr 10, 11 Netball v 
Somervale 
Yr 13 Information 
Evening 
17 Mar 
OSA Quiz Night 
21 Mar 
Yr 7, 11 Football v St 
Greg’s 
Yr 10 BANES Netball 
Tournament 
30 Mar 
Yr 12 Parents Evening 
31 Mar 
END OF TERM 4 
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Warning Allergies 
Many of our students suffer 
serious nut and sesame seed 
allergies. Therefore, please 
remember not to include these 
in your child’s packed lunch. 
We are a nut free school. 

NOTICE 

BOARD 

Reminder – Lost property  
We are very concerned about the amount of unnamed lost property we have accumulated over the past few 
terms.  Unfortunately we do not have the room to store the items for an indefinite amount of time.  If your child 
has lost any personal belongings/items of uniform or PE kit, please can you ask them to come to reception so that 
they can check the lost property cupboard.  
Please ensure all items of clothing are named (you can use a waterproof marker to do this) so we can easily re-unite 
named items with their rightful owners.  Thanks for your cooperation. 
Main Office Staff 

Safer Internet Day 
On Tuesday 7th February we joined schools 
across the UK in celebrating Safer Internet Day 2023. Safer Internet Day is a global 
campaign to promote the safe and responsible use of technology. In school we took part 
in an assembly, quizzes, and a poster competition. 

We would be delighted if you wanted to continue the conversation at home. To help you 
with this, you may be interested in Practical tips for Parents and Carers which are available at: saferinternet.org.uk/
safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers 
Mr Howard, Digital Leader, ICT and Computing Teacher 

Attendance Matters 
As we move into the second half of the academic year, attendance becomes even more important as Year 10 and 
11 students prepare for their mock exams and GCSEs in the summer. Year 9 students will be choosing their option 
subjects and beginning to learn GCSE content and all KS3 students will sit end of year exams to monitor their 
progress. The table below shows how attendance is impacted by varying amounts of days off. A student with 96% 

attendance will have missed 8 days in the school year 
which equates to 40 lessons whilst a student at 90% will 
have missed a staggering 95 lessons. It is vital for 
students to be attending as many lessons as possible to 
maximise their potential achievements. 

Punctuality is also a key factor in school attendance. 
School starts at 8.30am and students are expected to be 
in tutor time. Tutor time is an important part of school 
life as it’s a time for sharing key messages and also for 
implementing revision strategies and interventions. We 
are aware bus timetables have changed recently 
however these have been in place for over 2 weeks 
now. This is ample time for students to know the new 
times in order to get to school on time. Bus issues are 
not a reason for lateness unless there is a specific issue 

which, as a school, we are usually aware of.  

We'd like to take this opportunity to remind you that absences can be reported via the school phone number and 
choose option 1 or by emailing attendance@oldfieldschool.com. A reason must be given for absences and stating 
'unwell' is not adequate. This may result in the absence being unauthorised. Many thanks for your cooperation. 
The Attendance Team 

Updating details – general and medical 
Please ensure you keep us up to date on 
where you live and contact numbers 
and email if they change. Also, if your 
child suffers from a medical condition 
then we need to be informed of any 
changes. Please do so by emailing 
enquiries@oldfieldschool.com  

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2023/parents-and-carers
mailto:attendance@oldfieldschool.com
mailto:enquiries@oldfieldschool.com
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Dates for your diary 

01 March 2023 OSA Meeting, online 8pm 

17 March 2023 OSA Quiz Night, Oldfield School, 7pm 

Pre-loved Uniform Sale 
Thank you to everyone who came along to support our uniform sale on Thursday 9th Feb. The money raised from 
this will be put towards purchasing specialised A level and GCSE Photography equipment to allow students to take 
high quality portrait photos. 

Please see for details of the next sale can be found at www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/second-hand-
uniform-sale/.  

Remember we are always looking for more uniform donations. Please send in to reception in a bag labelled OSA. 

Quiz Night 
Please do put our next event, the OSA Quiz Night in your 
diaries. This takes place at school on Friday 17th March, 7pm 
for a 7.30pm start. 

Parents, carers, staff and friends are invited to make up a 
table of 6, or you can come on your own and join a team.  
We are grateful to Neil Clewes from Newbridge PTA who is 
coming along to be our quiz person! 

Tickets at £8.50 will be available on parent pay after half 
term. This includes a delicious meal cooked by Karen 
Thomson, our amazing school caterer.  As always the OSA 
will provide a wide range of lager, beers, wines and prosecco.  

If you would like to get involved in volunteering in any way, 
perhaps helping on a bar or running a lunchtime uniform sale 
please do get in contact via osa@oldfieldschool.com 

Celebrating our students achievements in their 

individual activities outside school 

Well done to one of our 
violinists, Hester Wiltshire in 
Year 10 who came second at 
the local Rotary Young 
Musician competition final 
which took place at Red Maids 
School at the end of January.  
A great achievement! 

Staff v Sixth Form Netball 
It was time for another battle on the courts 
for the termly staff v 6th form netball 
game.  They are getting more and more 
fiercely contested every time and this was 
no exception. 

There were no ‘friendly’ and ‘just for fun’ 
players on either team and it was a fast 
paced game with lots happening on and off 
the ball. 

The 6th form team, as usual, pushed the 
staff team all the way and never backed 
down from a challenge.  There was some 
great patterns of play from the 6th form and 
some interesting ones from the staff team 
at times! 

A truly fantastic event once again and, 
despite a few wobbly moments, the staff 
remain unbeaten with an 18-10 win on the 
night.   

Training starts again now for the next one. 
Mrs Little, Deputy Leader of Learning PE 

http://www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/second-hand-uniform-sale/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/second-hand-uniform-sale/
mailto:osa@oldfieldschool.com
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SPOTLIGHT ON  

MATHS and ICT LEARNING AREA 

Hello and welcome to the Mathematics and ICT Department. So far this year has been a bit of a whirlwind with Ms 
Hart and Ms McManamon joining the faculty over the summer as we all work tirelessly to uphold high standards 
and most importantly teach brilliant lessons! Ms Schoppler has started her maternity leave which has provided an 
excellent opportunity for us to welcome Mr Evans into the team who has fitted in brilliantly.  

I am in my first year here as a Leader of Learning in Oldfield having moved from a local Bath school and have spent 
some of my time getting up to speed with all the fantastic opportunities that are available to the students here. We 
are eagerly awaiting the results of the UKMT intermediate maths challenge that students took part in last week and 
I loved seeing students with an eye to their future coming along to Ms Monahan’s Matrices Master Class after 
school this week. This gave them an opportunity to see what exciting topics they may study should they choose to 
continue their studies into the 6th form. 

The Fibonacci Club has been looking at the mathematics behind board games which hopefully they should be able 
to put to good use should they choose to go along to the enjoyably competitive Chess Club. The i2 Club continues 
to be popular and we are hoping to arrange a visit from some current students from Bath University as we look to 
further develop links between Oldfield school and the current university of the year! (‘Times Good University Guide 
2023’). Mr Spence continues to amaze the students with the weekly Rubix Cube Club where a student recently 
brought in a Rubix cube machine!! We are also planning some exciting maths-related trips later on this year so look 
out for further details soon. We will continue to try and provide an opportunity for our students to enjoy 
mathematics both inside and outside the classroom. 

Over the past few weeks the Department has been enjoying creating A level Maths videos to support our Year 12s 
and 13s as they begin their preparations for taking their A level examinations in the summer and continue to 
develop our contribution towards the school’s Super Curriculum. Our Year 11s are really starting to work hard as 
they prepare for their second round of mock examinations after half term in their journey towards their GCSE 
examinations this summer. 

It would be fantastic if you could support them by ensuring they have the correct mathematical equipment 
ahead of the mock examinations; calculator, ruler, protractor and a pair of compasses. 

I am thoroughly enjoying my time here and I know I speak on behalf of the other members of my team when I say 
we love sharing our love of learning with all the students in our classes 
and look forward to the second half of the year where we will continue 
to inspire the next generation of mathematical minds. 

Mr Smith, Leader of Learning Maths and ICT 
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EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

Cystic Fibrosis Talk to Year 13 Health and Social Care students 
As part of their preparation for their anatomy and physiology exam in January 
Mike Priscott came and talked to Year 13 Health and Social Care students about 
his and his family’s experience of Cystic Fibrosis (CF).  Three out of four of Mike’s children have cystic fibrosis and 
he gave a detailed account of the challenges that he and his wife have faced throughout their lives.  Cystic 
Fibrosis is a genetic disorder that can affect the lungs and digestive system.  Sufferers need daily physiotherapy 
and medication and can suffer from chest infections as well as weight loss due to an inability to digest nutrients.  
There is no cure for CF but Mike told us of a new medication that has just been approved by the NHS that 
significantly reduces the impact of CF.   

Despite the many challenges his family has faced Mike remains positive and has dedicated a lot of his time to 
raising awareness of the condition and is an award winning fundraiser for the Cystic Fibrosis Trust.  An invaluable 
talk ahead of their exam but Mike’s visit also helped us understand the challenges that sufferers face and the 
resilience required when living with cystic fibrosis.  Many thanks to Mike for his time. 
Mrs Clark, Teacher of Health and Social Care 

Year 10 CV Writing Workshop 
As part of our ongoing careers programme, Year 
10s were given the opportunity to hear more 
about the importance of planning and thinking 
about their CVs.  Farrans Construction ran a 
workshop for all tutor groups in Year 10, 
encouraging all students to give consideration to 
layout of their CV and tips for what to include 
and what prospective employers might be 
looking for. 

Drama Showcase 
Over 40 talented Oldfield students took to the stage for our Drama 
Showcase event on Thursday 2nd Feb.  The Year 7 Drama club kicked us 
off with 'Ten reasons NOT to put on a play', followed by a wide range of 
short extracts performed by KS3, GCSE and A level students.  We are so 
proud of our talented and hardworking students who gave us a 
wonderful evening of 
entertainment! A huge well 
done to everyone who took 
part! 

We continue to work with the 
National Theatre through their New Views playwrighting programme.   

Eleven of our students submitted their first drafts in January. We had a 
wide range of creative ideas from our students and they are looking 
forward to getting feedback from playwright Christopher William Hill who 
will come back to visit us in March and mentor students in ways to 
develop their final drafts.   

We will be visiting the National Theatre later in the year and students will also have the chance to enter their 
finished plays in a national competition with the winning student seeing their work performed at the National 
Theatre.  Watch this space!          Mrs Bloomfield, Head of Drama 
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Real, live courtroom drama! 
A group of Year 12 and Year 13 students were lucky enough to experience a trip to the Old Bailey in London as part 
of their Sociology and Psychology studies.    

Students were able to wander through the secret alleys and courtyards of the Inns of Court, in the footsteps of 
some of the country’s most renowned legal minds, before moving on to the Old Bailey, the country’s leading 
criminal court, for a talk outside on the fascinating history of the 
Old Bailey and the trials covered by the guide which shocked the 
nation.  

Following the tour, students were given details of the most 
interesting cases being heard on the day of the visit and they were 
able to take their pick of the criminal case that they would most 
like to observe in court. The Old Bailey hears more murder trials 
than any other court in the country.   It was an eye-opening event 
for many of our students and really helped consolidate this area of 
the course that we have been studying. 

Mrs Moore, Head of Social Sciences 

Experimental visit to Bath University 

On Wednesday 18th January, Year 12 and Year 13 students currently studying 
chemistry for A levels, had the opportunity to visit Bath University for the day in order 
to experience working in the labs and use new, high-tech equipment.  

To begin the trip, we toured around the campus looking at the lecture halls, sports 
centre and accommodation which allowed us to observe university life. After a tour 
from Miss Millest, who attended Bath University, we went to the labs and met the 
team of chemists that worked there. They explained how to use the lab equipment to 
separate aspirin from an unknown component in a sample of Bathenone. This 
allowed us to enhance our knowledge of organic chemistry and learn about how it all 

works. Furthermore, we were fortunate 
enough to go and see some of the machines 
used for identifying drugs like aspirin including 
an NMR machine and a mass spectrometry machine. 

Sixth Form Chemistry Student 
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PSHEdition 
All About Our Curriculum 
Our Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE) curriculum lessons are 
based on three strands; The Wider World, Relationships and Healthy 
Lifestyles.  It's been a busy term with a variety of curriculum topics being 
studied across the school.             Mrs Macnaughton, Head of PSHE 

Year 7s 
Year 7 students have been heading out around the 
school grounds to find clues and solve problems as 
part of their investigating working together and 
using communication, building resilience and 
showing compassion. They loved the fresh air and 
were very enthusiastic about being able to get out 
of the classroom to crack the codes to answer final 
questions. Well done Year 7!  

Year 8s 
Our Year 8s have been learning basic First Aid skills with 
an emphasis on making sure they stay safe in situations. 
We’ve practiced CPR skills and analysed situations 
where people need help. Most of our groups have also 
had a session with the school nurse on “Relationships”.  
Parents information; Sometimes it can be hard to talk 
about relationships with our children but if you want 
some top tips on how to broach subjects at home, the 
B&NES Hub have some excellent Relationships and Sex 
Education resources for you; Relationships and Sex 
Education Resources | The HUB (bathnes.gov.uk).  

Year 9s 
Students in Year 9 have concentrated on coping with 
peer pressure and understanding the law in relation to 
Drugs and Alcohol Education. Later in the year the 
Avon and Somerset Police TOPAZ Team will be coming 
to talk more about this subject as well as online safety.  

Parents information; We will also be giving you the 
opportunity as parents and carers, to meet with the 
team to learn about protecting children online. In the 
meantime, please visit www.internetmatters.org for 
information relating to all aspects of online safety; 
advice by age, setting controls and online issues.  

Year 10s 
Year 10 have been considering careers and their 
pathways after GCSEs. Mrs Rawlings, our School 
Careers Advisor, has been attending lessons to talk to 
students about the wide range of possibilities post 16, 
as well as asking them to start thinking about work 
experience later in the year.   

United Differences 
2023 is bringing about a revival of our United Differences groups. Each of the student groups is 
looking at different aspects of equality around the school and will be working with outside 
agencies to raise the profile of specific causes.   

Inclusion and making everyone at school feel that they are represented is key, and we are 
going to work hard in our United Differences groups to make this happen.  

Find out more! 
We need commitment from our students, so listening in tutorial for notices and looking at the new United 
Differences noticeboard in the main corridor will be essential. We all have such diverse interests, knowledge and 
talents so we need to learn about each other and celebrate our differences. From pitching ideas to fundraising, 
student led tutorials to specialist assemblies students can be involved in a variety of ways that is age appropriate and 
engages their imaginations.  

Some of our Year 11 students are currently working on an assembly, as well as creating displays, for LGBT+ History 
Month. Some students have been reading and writing reviews of books by LGBT+ authors or learning more about the 
history of the LGBT+ community.  

We are also organising short lectures for students to attend. There will be a talk on Section 28, ‘Being an Ally to LGBT 
friends’ and #BehindTheLens, which is this year’s LBGT+ History Month theme.    

Fundraising 
Year 9 students have met with Julian House and a school fundraising event will begin 
in earnest with our Year 7, 8 and 9 United Differences students, Monday lunchtimes 
in DS1. Please come along to be part of something amazing and let’s raise lots of 
money for a very good cause.  

https://thehub.bathnes.gov.uk/Page/16693
https://thehub.bathnes.gov.uk/Page/16693
http://www.internetmatters.org
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Reward Trips 

We have had two reward trips since 
the last newsletter, one in December to 
Bath on Ice and the one this term which 
was an inflatables treat! 

The reward trips are for those students 
that have done particularly well with their house points.  At the end of each term the 
house points are calculated and those with the most are invited on the trip.  It is not 
only a recognition of those students who are doing well in their work, but also those 
who listening, engage in class, are polite, show initiative etc.  And we hope you will 
continue to encourage your children to display the qualities we believe are important. 

Both trips were lots of fun, allowing students to let off steam and just enjoy 
themselves. 

Keep aiming for those all-important house points! 

Heads of House; Mr Gann, Miss Gotts, 
Miss Hooper and Mrs Mcnaughton  



9 

Year 10 Netball 
The Year 10 Netball Team had 
a very hard game against 
Wellsway a couple of weeks 
ago. 

It was a well fought game with 
some excellent netball 
performances from both teams 
and every ball was contested 

down the court. 

Special mention goes to our shooters; Tia, Hana, Alex and Lydia, 
who were constantly challenged to keep possession in the circle 
and put their shots up under great defence pressure from 
Wellsway. 

Centre court made some great interceptions across court and 
worked very hard at getting the ball into our attack 
unit.  Unfortunately we were unable to sustain the attack and lost 
some possession in the third quarter which gave Wellsway the 
chance to pull away from us. 

We lost 27-10 but the score does not reflect the huge effort from 
all squad members and I was impressed with our level of play on 
the court against a very strong Wellsway side. Congratulations to 
Robyn for nominated player of the match.        
Mrs Little, Deputy Leader of Learning PE 

Year 11 netball 
It was a pleasure to be back on the court 
with the Year 11 netball squad again as 
they kicked off their 2023 campaign after a 
very successful 2022 season with a win 
over St Greg’s and a close match against 
Ralph Allen finishing with a 4 goal loss. 

Some of the squad were unavailable for 
this mini tournament but those who took 
to the court brushed off the cobwebs (!) 
and threw themselves into what was a very 
well fought fixture.  There was lots of great 
netball on show from all three schools and 
every ball was fiercely contested by all 
players.  The Ralph Allen game was 
particularly physical with many players 
finding the floor at certain points but all in 
the good spirit of the game! 

Congratulations to Sienna for being voted 
player of the match. 

Results  
Oldfield 6                             St Greg’s      1 
Oldfield 3                             Ralph Allen 7 
Oldfield 5                             St Greg’s     4 

Girls Football 
The U16s Girls 
Football Team 
played Haygrove 
School in the 3rd 
round of the 
Somerset Cup and 
won 6-2. Four goals 
came from Sylvie  
and one each from 
Scarlett and Nicole.  
The team are now into the semi finals.  
Well done team! 
Miss Hooper, PE Teacher 

Year 7 Girls Football 
The Year 7 Girls Football Team travelled along to 
take part in the 3rd round of the Somerset Cup.  
They played with great confidence and I’m pleased 
to say won! The score was 6-1. We are now in the 
semi finals to play Courtfield School, well done 
girls!   

So a brilliant 
result for both 
girls football 
teams . 

Miss Hooper, 
PE Teacher 

Avon Schools Cross Country 
Immy Haines and Cara Hemsley (both Year 7) competed in the 
Avon Schools Cross Country event on Saturday 28th Jan.  
It was a cold foggy morning but they both put in amazing runs. It 
was a 2.2KM course, Cara came in at 20 and Immy was 29 out of a 
field of about 50. They showed great competitive spirit and 
commitment and we are proud of how they represented Oldfield 
School at this level.  
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Sports Hall Athletics and County Championships 
At the end of last term Year 7s and 8s took part in a Sports Hall Athletics Competition held at Wellsway school. 
This was a lovely team event where students took part in running, jumping and throwing. 

There were many good performances from individuals during the event and many letters were handed out for 
students to trial for the county team! The overall team results were as follows 
Year 7 boys - 5th 
Year 7 girls - 4th 
Year 8 boys - 3rd 
Year 8 girls - 3rd 
  
Following on from this, the Sports Hall County Championships took place at BGS on Saturday 28th Jan.  Students 
from Oldfield who did well in the district round took part in a number of events.  Over 35 schools across the 
county were represented.  All Oldfield students performed well on the day and their results were as follows 
Year 7  
Julia Mboya; 2lap 28.2s, Speed bounce 64, Vertical jump 50cm.  
Esther Abrahams; 28.4s, St long Jump 1.85cm.  
Cara Hemsley; 6 lap 1.47.2, speed bounce 57,  
Reuben Kennaugh; 2 lap 27.7s, vertical jump 46cm,  
Alex Sandison; 6 lap 137.7s, shot 4.1m, speed bounce 62 
Year 8  
Kurt Jacobs; 2 lap 25.5s 
A special congratulations to Julia Mboya who won the vertical 
jump and is now County Champion for her age.  

Mrs Bell, PE Teacher 

A Tough Battle in the Year 11 BANES Netball Tournament 
Congratulations to the Year 11 netball squad who came runners up in the Year 11 BANES Netball 
Tournament as part of a nine school entry.  

They arrived with purpose and took to the court for every game with 150% commitment, determined to do 
well. It was a truly impressive squad performance, no matter which combination was on each game, those 
in the game gave their all and those on the sides were fully supportive to their team mates.  

There was some very impressive netball on show from all schools and each game was tough, but the 
tension in the semi final against Wellsway was almost too much for me and I wasn't even playing! The girls 
held strong and pulled through with just one goal in it- some fabulous netball from both teams. 

The final proved to be even more stressful. Full time and we were 4-4 so extra time was played and again it 
was tight, but an unfortunate loss of possession meant we finally lost 7-5 but I'm so proud of the squad. 
They were perfect ambassadors for Oldfield School all afternoon going about their job professionally and 
with a smile. Well done!!! 
Results  
Pool games  
Beat Broadlands 13-1 player : Silvia  
Beat Ralph Allen 8-2 player : Esme  
Beat Chew Valley 13-1 player : Megan  
Pool winners through to semi final  
Semi final  
Beat Wellsway 4-3 player : Brooke  
Final  
Lost to Writhlington 7-5 player : Silvia 
Mrs Little, Deputy Leader of Learning PE 
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FROM OUR COMMUNITY 


